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In your application for correction, you request an upgrade from an other than honorable to a 
general characterization of service.  You state that you were “very young and dumb,” had just 
served overseas during Operation Enduring Freedom, and were not in your best mental state.  
You state that you are now grown with two boys and would like to buy a home for your family.  
You are a chef, father of two, and are drug and alcohol free.  In your application for correction, 
you note that “PTSD” is an issue in your request.     
 
As part of the review process, a Physician Advisor reviewed your request and issued an Advisory 
Opinion dated 30 September 2021.  The Advisory Opinion noted that your in-service records did 
not contain any diagnosed mental health conditions, symptoms or behaviors indicative of a 
mental health condition, nor any nexus between your misconduct and a mental health condition.  
Furthermore, you did not provide an in-service or post-discharge clinical records in support of 
your petition.  The Advisory Opinion concluded that the preponderance of objective evidence 
failed to establish that you exhibited psychological or behavioral markers indicative of PTSD or 
other mental health conditions at the time of your military service, or that your in-service 
misconduct could be attributed to an unfitting mental health condition.   The Advisory Opinion 
was provided to you, and you were given 30 days in which to submit a response.  When you did 
not provide a response within the 30-day timeframe, your case was submitted to the Board for 
consideration.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to the possibility that you were not in the best mental state and 
your inference of suffering from PTSD.  The Board also considered your youth and your 
participation in Operation Enduring Freedom.  The Board reviewed the analysis and conclusions 
of the Advisory Opinion, and concurred substantively with its determination that the evidence 
you provided and the information in your record did not establish that you suffered from a 
mental health condition at the time of your military service that may have mitigated your 
misconduct.  The Board found that the seriousness of your misconduct of wrongful use of a 
controlled substance and missing movement supported your other than honorable discharge.  
Absent additional information pertaining to either matters of clemency or to establish a mental 
health condition that may have mitigated your misconduct, the Board found that your current 
discharge was issued without error or injustice and that corrective action is not warranted.    
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  
 
 
 
 
 
 






